We have now established a small adolescent safeguarding steering group made of up director reps. from the four London sub-regions in order to support the work of this ALDCS priority over the next two years. We had our first meeting on 30th May and wanted to share some of the developing thinking in relation to the work.
 
1.      Pan-London group: will meet on 1st July 11.30 - 1.30 at London Councils. 
         As previously stated, we welcome representation from each London authority; this could be a DCS, Assistant Director or a relevant head of service (with a maximum of one per borough for this meeting please). 
         We expect all authorities who have chosen adolescent safeguarding as their self-evaluation priority to ensure representation at the meeting, however, other boroughs who want to benefit from the shared learning opportunity are also invited to attend.
         We plan to have three pan-London meetings over the next 12 months; this is likely to include learning events with other groups, such as the YOT AD network and/or partner agencies. A calendar invite  for the July meeting will be sent to you shortly.  
         Please can you advise us who will be attending from your authority.  
2.      Self-evaluation:  Some minor amendments have been made to the previously circulated self-evaluation template and guidance; this includes clarifying word count (no more than 500 words per section) and encouraging identification of areas of cross borough collaboration. The amended documents are attached. Please bear these amendments in mind when completing your self-evaluation.  
We request that self evaluations are completed by the first meeting on 1st July – This will enable participants to share ideas, strengths and challenges at the meeting.  
 
We are proposing that the DCSs on the steering group would, between them, review the self-evaluations between July and September; this will help build a thematic analysis for an autumn learning event.  We request that colleagues are open and transparent about their strengths and challenges in their self-evaluations and confirm that self evaluations will not be shared beyond the steering group.
3.      General 
We will communicate with DCSs following the first pan-London adolescent safeguarding group on 1st July.  In the meantime, please contact us if you have any queries or contributions to developing this workstream.  Questions about the RIA activities will normally best be directed to Ben Byrne bbyrne100@gmail.com in the first instance but you are of course very welcome to contact one of us.
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